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Annual General Meeting

The Annual General Meeting of the Viking Society was held on Saturday 26 May 2012 in Nottingham.

The President, Judith Jesch, was in the Chair.  The minutes of the last AGM were read and accepted.

Election of officers of the Society was announced as follows:

Elected as President: Carolyne Larrington (Oxford)

Re-elected as Vice-Presidents in Council: Michael Barnes, Anthony Faulkes, Rory McTurk, John McKinnell, Richard Perkins, John Townsend, Andrew Wawn, and Kirsten Williams

Elected as Councillors: David Ashurst (Durham), Richard Cole (London), Erin Goeres (Oxford), and Guðrún Sveinbjarnardóttir (London)
Re-elected as Councillors: Aliki Arkomani (London), David Clark (Leicester), Jonathan Grove (Cambridge), Jennifer Hunt (London), Kathryn Lowe (Glasgow), Pragya Vohra (York), and Diana Whaley (Newcastle)

Meetings 2011-12
Autumn: Friday 18 November 2011, at University College, London. Speaker: Henrik Williams (Uppsala), ‘Snorri Sturluson’s Edda – according to the weird Upsaliensis manuscript’
Spring: Friday 16 March 2012, at University College, London. Speaker: Jonathan Grove (Cambridge), ‘Ab aquilone pandetur malum super faciem uniuersae terrae: Ælfheah of Canterbury, Knud of Odense, and the commemoration of northern violence’
Summer: Saturday 26 May 2012, at the University of Nottingham. Speaker: Judith Jesch (Nottingham), ‘Maeshowe and Poetry’ (Presidential Address)
Student Conference: Language: Contact and Change, Saturday 11 February 2012, at the University of Glasgow, organized by Kathryn Lowe. Speakers were as follows: 
Paul Bibire (St Andrews): ‘Nature or Nurture: questions of convergent and divergent developments in Norse and English’
Richard Dance (Cambridge): ‘Roots, Blends and Buttocks: or, finding the Old Norse influence on English’

Alaric Hall (Leeds): ‘Learning Old Norse in Fourteenth-Century Norway’
Irene García Losquiño (Aberdeen): ‘Language Contact and Change in the Earliest Anglo-Saxon Inscriptions’

Colin Mackenzie (Glasgow): ‘Hugr, hjarta and the Corporeal Language of the Mind’

Tarrin Wills (Aberdeen): ‘Mapping Language Contact and Change in Runic Inscriptions and Skaldic Poetry’
Forthcoming Meetings

The next meeting, and annual dinner, will be held on Friday 23 November 2012 at University College, London. The speaker will be Lars Lönnroth.
Publications

For information on how to purchase the Society’s publications, see its website:

http://www.vsnr.org/
Many of the Society’s publications are also freely available at the following website:

http://vsnrweb-publications.org.uk/

Prizes 

The following student prizes were awarded for the academic year 2010-11:

The Townsend Viking Society Prize: Michael Raymond (University College, London)
The Margaret Orme Prize: Matthew Austin (Cardiff University)
Research Support Fund

The following awards were made in the year 2011-12:

Edward Carlsson Browne (Aberdeen), to attend the Bangor Conference of Celtic Studies

Frog (Helsinki), to attend the Fifteen International Saga Conference, Aarhus

Lara Hogg (Cardiff), to attend the Field School in North Atlantic Archaeology, Vatnsfjörður, Iceland
Dale Kedwards (York), to undertake research at the Arnamagnæan Institute, Copenhagen

Zoe Outram (Bradford), for archaeomagnetic dating of finds from Tingwall, Shetland

Dean Paton (Oxford), to undertake geophysical surveying in Bromborough, Cheshire
John Shafer (Durham), to attend the Ninth International Summer School in Manuscript Studies, Copenhagen
Marjolein Stern (Nottingham), to attend the Fifteen International Saga Conference, Aarhus
Declan Taggart (Aberdeen), to attend the Fifteen International Saga Conference, Aarhus, and the Ninth International Summer School in Manuscript Studies, Copenhagen
David Varley (Durham), to run a postgraduate conference, ‘Norse in the North’, in Durham
Teva Vidal (Nottingham), to attend the Fifteen International Saga Conference, Aarhus, and the Ninth International Summer School in Manuscript Studies, Copenhagen
